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Dear Mawnan families,  

 

This is our final newsletter of 2022 and what a 

fantastic year it has been!  

Your children have continued to shine this term 

and I am continually impressed with their ambition 

to achieve, their resilience, kindness and humour. I 

am incredibly proud of them and they definitely 

deserve a lovely holiday.  

I continue to feel blessed to be leading such a wonderful school and I 

could not wish for a more committed, talented staff team who always 

go beyond to provide the children with the best care and learning 

experiences.  

I would like to wish you all a peaceful, enjoyable and restful Christmas 

break. I am tremendously grateful to you all for being such engaged 

and supportive parents and look forward to seeing you in the New Year 

for another fantastic year at Mawnan CE VA Primary School. 

 

Best wishes, Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year,  

 

Miss Pridmore  

Using our God-given gifts to let our light shine  

Friday 16th December 2022 



 

Mrs Shepherd 

We have a very fond farewell to the amazing Mrs 

Shepherd today. Mrs Shepherd is moving on after six and 

half fantastic years at Mawnan School.  

Mrs Shepherd will be greatly missed by our school 

community but we wish her all the very best as she 

moves on to enjoy the next chapter working alongside 

her husband in their family business.  

To ensure that Mrs Shepherd’s last day was full of laughter the staff team, 

with the help of the children, performed a pantomime entitled ‘A Very 

Special Shepherd’. It was a great way to say farewell and was 

thoroughly enjoyed by all!   

We will be keeping in touch with Mrs Shepherd as she is a parent at 

Mawnan School and has even offered to come and help whenever she 

can.  

Good luck Mrs Shepherd and thank you for everything! 

 

 

 

 



 

Mini Christmas Fayre 

Thank you to everyone who came and supported our Mini Christmas 

Fayre.  It was a fantastic success and I’m sure you’ll agree that the 

Enterprise Club created some amazing Christmas Products and cards to 

sell. 

 

Our Enterprise Club goal for the year is to raise £800, and with your 

amazing help at the Mini Christmas Fayre Year 6 managed to raise an 

incredible £489!!! 

 

Miss Jazz 

 

 

Makaton sign of the week  

The sign and symbol of the week is ‘Present’ 

 

 

Mawnan PTA  

We would like to say a massive thank you 

to Lizzy the chair of our PTA and all of the 

PTA members for their amazing work this 

year. This wonderful team of people have 

been especially busy this term with film 

nights, raffles, tea-towels, Chrsitmas cards, 

secret santa, refreshments for our nativities 

and they even helped father Chritsmas 

with his gifts for the children!  

Thank you to all of our families for supporting the PTA. We are always 

looking for new members so please let us know if you’d like to join.  

 



Christmas Dinner 

We would like to thank our school catering team, Katie and Pip for a 

wonderful Christmas lunch. Our catering providers will be changing in 

the New Year but our kitchen team will remain the same and we are 

looking forward to having a new menu.  

 

 

 

 

 



Christmas Nativity 

Congratulations to our talented children in Oppie and Topper Class for 

performing so brilliantly in our Christmas Nativity. We are tremendously 

proud of our wonderful children for letting their lights shine so brightly. 

Thank you all for coming along to watch the performances and many 

thanks for providing such fantastic costumes.   

 

 

 



Candlelit Carols  

Congratulations to Pico, Fusion and Dart Class for performing such a 

beautiful candlelit carol concert on Thursday evening. The children were 

phenomenal and sounded incredible. We are all incredibly proud of you 

and very grateful to you for making us all feel Christmassy.  

Thank you for your kind donations, we raised an impressed £210 For the 

Lychgate fund.  

 

 

 



 

 

Christmas Eve by 

Candlelight 5pm 

at St Mawnan 
 

St Mawnan Church looks wonderful when 

all the candles are lit. Join us for this 

celebration with carols and readings for 

Christmas Eve, suitable for all the family. 
 

Of course, you are welcome at all our Christmas Services: 

 

Sunday 11 December  

10.30 Traditional Nine Lessons and Carols at St Michael 

  

Wednesday 14 December  

2.00 MU Carol Service at St Michael 

 

Sunday 18 December 2022  

10.30 Methodist Nativity at St Michael 

  

Wednesday 21 December  

10.00 Celtic Christmas at St Michael 

 

Sunday 25 December  

10.30 Christmas Day Celebration Communion at St Michael 

 

St Mawnan, Church Road, TR11 5HY- St Michael, Carwinion Road, TR11 5JG 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



What Parents Need to Know about Setting Up 

Apps, Games and Software 

Millions of new phones, tablets, laptops and games consoles will be 

nestling under Christmas trees this year. However, even if parents and 

carers have gone to the trouble of setting up these new devices and 

enabling the safety features, there are still potential hazards in the apps, 

games and software that children will want to install and use. Knowing 

what to look for and discussing those risks with your child may help avoid 

any nasty surprises this Christmas. Here are our top tips for ensuring that 

unwrapping this year’s presents doesn’t unleash any unexpected 

dangers. 

  

 



 
 

 

 



 

 
 

Reception 2023 

If you have or know a family with a child born between 1 September 

2018 and 31 August 2019, online applications can now be made for a 

place in next year’s Reception classes.  

https://cornwall.cloud.servelec-synergy.com/SynergyWeb/Parents/default.aspx 

The deadline for applications is 15th January 2023.  

We have booked in a number of dates for school tours for respective 

parents. If you know anyone who’d like to join us please ask them to 

phone the school office.    

 

Ofsted Parent View  

We would be incredibly grateful of you could complete 

the Ofsted Parent View online questionnaire. Our Ofsted 

inspection is imminent as our last inspection was in 2017. 

The information gathered through Parent View will play a 

valuable part of our next inspection. Thank you so much 

for your support with this.  

https://parentview.ofsted.gov.uk/  

 

https://cornwall.cloud.servelec-synergy.com/SynergyWeb/Parents/default.aspx
https://parentview.ofsted.gov.uk/


 

Year 6 SATs  
 

Message from the Standard and Testing Agency about Year 6 SATs 

timetable change.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

An additional bank holiday in honour of the Coronation of His 

Majesty King Charles III will take place on Monday 8 May 2023. As 

this date had previously been announced as the first day of the 2023 

key stage 2 (KS2) test week in England, a change to the KS2 test 

schedule next year will be necessary. 

 

Ministers have considered the situation carefully and have decided 

that KS2 tests will take place in the same week with tests following 

the usual order but each taking place one day later than originally 

planned. As such, the new schedule will be: 

• Tuesday 9 May: English grammar, punctuation and spelling 

(GPS) papers 1 (questions) and 2 (spelling) 

• Wednesday 10 May: English reading paper 

• Thursday 11 May: mathematics papers 1 (arithmetic) and 2 

(reasoning) 

• Friday 12 May: mathematics paper 3 (reasoning)   

The KS2 timetable variation (TTV) window for each assessment will 

also move back one day, in accordance with this change. 

 

There will be no changes to arrangements for our other assessments, 

including KS2 teacher assessments, key stage 1 tests and teacher 

assessments, the phonics screening check and the multiplication 

tables check. Dates and deadlines for these assessments remain as 

previously announced. 



 

Term Dates 

 

Our INSET Days for 2022/2023 will be as follows: 

1. Monday 5th September 2022 

2. Friday 21st October 2022 

3. Monday 31st October 2022 

4. Monday 24th July 2023 

5. Tuesday 25th July 2023 
 

Attendance  

Mawnan CE VA Primary School is a happy and successful school and 

every child plays a part in making it so. We aim to create an 

environment that encourages and enables all members of our school 

community to achieve their full potential.  In order to make the most of 

the learning opportunities provided within school, pupils need to have 

the continuity of provision that consistent attendance allows. We 

consider regular attendance to be 98% or above. Any absence affects 

the pattern of a child’s schooling and regular absence will seriously 

affect their learning. It is very important that you make sure that your 

child attends regularly and this policy sets out how we will achieve this 

together.  



We do understand there are times when children will need to be absent 

from school for a number of reasons. As a result, we will only consider 

authorising absences in the following instances: 

• For sickness or ill health 

• For medical consultant appointments which fall during school hours 

• For religious or cultural observances 

• For a family emergency 

If your child is absent, please phone or email the school by 9:00am on 

the first day of absence and provide us with the reason for their 

absence. The school is obliged to keep a record of absences and these 

are recorded on your child’s report. Unauthorised absence and 

persistent lateness must be reported to the Local Authority’s Attendance 

and Welfare Officer for further support and action.  

 

There have been amendments to the Education Regulations (Pupil Registration 2006) 

act. These amendments remove reference to family holiday and extended leave as 

well as the statutory threshold of ten school days.  The amendments make clear that 

head teachers may not grant any leave of absence during term time unless there 

are exceptional circumstances. 

Whilst we understand that some absences may include times when your child is ill or 

attending appointments, (preferably out of school time) it is important that we all 

work together to try to ensure that your child has the best possible chance of 

success whilst at school. 

If you decide to still take your child out of school, without permission, you will be 

committing an offence under the Education Act 1996.  We may refer the matter to 

Cornwall Council who may decide to take legal action against you.  A penalty 

notice can be issued under Section 444A and 444B of the Education Act 1996.  This 

carries a fine per child, per parent, of £60 if paid within 21 days or £120 if paid after 

this but within 28 days.  Failure to pay the penalty notice may result in Court action. 

Persistent absences not authorised by the school may result in a prosecution in the 

Magistrates Court, leading to fines up to £2,500 and / or custodial sentences. The 

Council may also apply for the costs incurred in taking the matter to court. 

Family holidays during term time will not normally be authorised. No 

flights or travel arrangements should be booked until the absence has 

been discussed with the Headteacher. Under current legislation 

parent/carers taking their child on an unauthorised holiday in term time 

could be subject to a fixed penalty fine. This is something we would like 

to avoid happening.  





 
 

 


